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                         High Level Segment 

Statement by Lic. Rosa Peña, Executive Director of the National Council of Persons With Disabilities of the Dominican Republic.
Mr. Chairman:

I am pleased to address this IV Conference of State Parties of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, representing the Dominican Republic, a Signatory of this Instrument.
 The Dominican Government, became a signatory of the Convention, in the year 2007, and ratified it in 2009, and since then committed to promote social inclusion and equal opportunities for the persons with disabilities. To put forward this compromise, we started a process of adequateness to the national legislation, according to the main objectives of the Convention.

The Dominican Law provides for equal rights to all its citizens, including those in the exercise of suffrage, for which measures has been taken to facilitate the necessary accessibility, while working hard on providing the disable with personal identification documents.  
With regard to participation in public life and national politics, equal rights exist for all citizens to elect and be elected, as well as to have freedom of participation in national public life.
International cooperation, as an important element to strengthen the implementation of the Convention, contributes to disseminate it in all its parts, by promoting its knowledge and application; in consequence, public institutions, as well as civil society and persons with disabilities, are trained to become active agents in promoting their rights. 

Acknowledging that work and employment are basic elements of socioeconomic development for persons with disabilities, initiatives are placed forward, to guarantee in first place, a better and more extended development in this population group; also, non traditional initiatives in this sector, such as micro enterprises, provide a productive life to the person and its family. 
Mr. Chairman,

To the Dominican Republic, the Convention of the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, represents an opportunity to move forward towards a more inclusive, and therefore, more productive, society.
Thank you.
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